
Financial Aid Policy for Repeated Coursework 

 

The Department of Education has implemented regulations governing repeated coursework 
effective July 1, 2011, per federal regulations (Title 34 CFR Section 668.2). The regulations have 
been implemented to improve the pace of graduation completion for students, which in turn 
should reduce loan indebtedness and preserve grant funding levels. 

Repeating courses may significantly impact Satisfactory Academic Progress and eligibility for 
Title IV federal financial aid and institutional aid. Grades of D or better in repeated courses will 
be counted as earned credits. All course repeats will count as attempted credits and be used in the 
quantitative and maximum time frame components of the SAP policy. Students may be full-time 
or part-time. 

The rules regarding repeated coursework will further impact recipients of Title IV federal 
financial aid funding. Students are allowed to repeat coursework under these circumstances for 
federal financial aid, Reference: Title 34 CFR Section 668.2(b): 

• May repeat a previously passed course only once (and receive aid for the repeated 
course). Federal financial aid applicable for students cannot be applied for any previously 
passed course that has been repeated more than once. 

• May repeat a failed course until it is passed with eligible federal financial aid. 
• May not repeat a previously passed course due only to a student’s failure to pass other 

coursework. 

Students should consult with a financial aid advisor before registering for a repeated course. 

 


